
 
 
 
 
 
May 26, 2021 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON      
M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Christine E. Long, Registrar and Board Secretary 
                                                  
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
RE:  Fort Frances Power Corporation 
 Application for 2022 Electricity Rates OEB File No.: EB-2021-0025 
                    
This letter is in response to your letter dated April 21, 2021, in which Fort France Power Corporation 
(FFPC) was granted the second year of its two-year deferral request, to defer filing its 2021 Cost of 
Service rate application to 2023. 
 
As per the direction provided, FFPC will adhere to the Annual Incentive Rate-setting Index method in 
seeking its 2022 rate adjustment. 
 
The letter also advised that the OEB is prepared to defer the requirement for FFPC to file a Distribution 
System Plan (DSP) by August 31, 2021, due to the OEB reviewing its process for how deferrals are granted 
in the future, as well as the ongoing COVID-19 situation.  FFPC would like to thank the OEB for this 
consideration and accept the offer to defer filing a distribution system plan for 2022 rates. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at (807) 274-9291 if any further information is required.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
FORT FRANCES POWER CORPORATION 
 

 
 
Joerg Ruppenstein 
President & CEO 


